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The Honorable Dan Kerschen, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Agriculture and Natural Resources 

Statehouse, Room 225-E 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator Kerschen: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 285 by Senate Committee on Agriculture and Natural 

Resources 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 285 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 SB 285 would extend the sunset date of the Underground Storage Tank (UST) 

Redevelopment Fund Compensation Advisory Board and the UST Redevelopment Fund from July 

1, 2024, to July 1, 2032. 

 

 The Kansas Department of Health and Environment (KDHE) indicates the bill would allow 

current UST Redevelopment Fund expenditures and revenues to continue to the new sunset date 

and, therefore, would have no fiscal effect.  KDHE estimates ongoing expenditures will be 

consistent with prior years, but actual expenditures will depend on industry demand for 

redevelopment efforts. 

 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Larry L. Campbell 

 Division of the Budget 

 

 

 

 

cc: Dan Thimmesch, Health & Environment  


